
 
 
On Sunday, July 14, two new members 
joined Zwingli Church.  In the weeks and 
months ahead, please make a special 
effort to welcome and get to know them.  
Our new members are:   
 

Tony and Betsy Villareal 
 

Tony is a retired pastor. He enjoys to travel, 
golf, spend time with family and doing 
handyman projects. 
 
Betsy is a retired church secretary. She 
enjoys spending time with family, reading 
and gardening.  
 
Tony and Betsy have four grandchildren, 
Emily and Sam Minnick and Jenna and 
Alex Vogt that they enjoy bringing to 
church with them. 

 
 
 
 

LABOR DAY SUNDAY/STUDENT BLESSING 
 

On Sunday, September 1, we will celebrate 
the connection of work and faith, and 
offer a blessing for youth as they begin a 
new school year. On that day you are 
asked to bring a symbol of your labor 
whether you work at home, outside the 
home or are retired (yet still work 
tirelessly!). Youth and children are asked to 
bring a backpack, calculator, notebook or 
some other symbol of their work at school. 
At the offering time, we will bring our 
symbols to the table and a special 
prayer/blessing will be offered for your 
work and efforts. 
 

COMMITTING TO OUR CHILDREN 
 
With the current increase in our 
Children/Youth/Young Family ministries, we 
need to increase our number of Sunday 
School classes, which calls for an increase 
in volunteers.  We realize that the 
requirement of clearances can prevent 
willing folks from jumping in to help out, 
Soooo.... we want to help you get your 
clearances.  You can access them yourself 
at  
https://www.compass.state.pa.us/cwis/pu
blic/home and 
https://epatch.state.pa.us/Home.jsp , or 
find our Educator with a laptop after 
church on Sundays in mid/late-August and 
September to help you do the online 
application, or pick up the forms at the 
table by the Education wing.  When we 
kick off our fall Sunday School events on 
Sept. 8th we want a record number of  
adults with the ability to support our 
children's ministry in whatever ways you 
can. 

 
 

STAPLES CLASSROOM REWARDS FOR 
TEACHERS! 

 
Are you doing some back to school 
shopping? If so, Zwingli Nursery School 
signed up for a brand new program! Every 
time you shop at Staples, please select 
Zwingli Nursery School for the Classroom 
Rewards! The nursery school will receive 5% 
of your purchase. This promotion is 
available at www.Staples.com as well as in 
the store. There are 2 ways to apply your 
purchase to the nursery school. One way is 
to: 

1. Visit staples.com/classroomrewards 
2. Select “Add a Receipt” in the 

“Parent Section” 
3. Select the teacher you would like to 

support 
4. Enter you Staples receipt information 

and submit. 

https://www.compass.state.pa.us/cwis/public/home
https://www.compass.state.pa.us/cwis/public/home
https://epatch.state.pa.us/Home.jsp
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The second way to submit the information 
is to turn your receipt in the church office 
and Lisa will take care of it. 
 
This program ends September 15, 2019. 
Thank you! 

 

 
 

WOMEN’S RETREAT 
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 26, 2019 

 
We invite Zwingli women of all ages to a 
one-day Women’s Retreat on October 26, 
beginning at 8:30 a.m. with breakfast and 
closing with worship by 4:00 p.m.  The 
retreat will be led by Pastor Michele 
Schenk, a UCC minister who is passionate 
about women supporting women. 
 
Michele is currently serving as a member of 
the Clergy in Residence at United Christian 
Church in Levittown, as well as working for 
the Hun School in Princeton.  In her free 
time, Michele enjoys spending time with 
her family, gardening, hiking, sewing and 
doing yoga.  Trish Kracht has graciously 
opened her home to us for the day.  Her 
address is 295 East Church Street, 
Sellersville, PA.  Parking is available along 
the street, driveway, or at the middle 
school.   
 
The theme for the day will be – 
 

CONNECTING WITH GOD – aka – LOVE 
THROUGH COMPASSION 

   
The entire schedule and sign-up sheet will 
be posted on the bulletin board in the 
atrium in September.  The cost for the 
Retreat is $25.00 and will be collected the 
day of the Retreat.  Bring your favorite 

mug. By building relationships with other 
women and learning to care for ourselves, 
God works wonders! 
 
Questions?? Call Gladys Amspacher 443-
791-5797 or Lois Hunsicker 267-203-8616. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

INSTAGRAM 
 
Zwingli is now on Instagram. Look us up 
and follow us today!   
#zwingliuccsouderton 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Morsels with the Moderator will meet in 
Room 3, the second room on the right in 
the Education Wing, on the fourth Sunday 
of each month after the church service. 
Do you have questions about the life of 
Zwingli UCC?  Join Ed Bibic for discussions 
about what’s happening at Zwingli.  Bring 
your snacks, coffee, and questions! 
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QUARTERLY BUDGET UPDATE 
 

2019 Offering Budget Balance/ 
Deficit 

 1st Qtr $105,945  $90,651  $15,294  
 2nd Qtr $98,783  $90,651  $8,132  
 3rd Qtr       
 4th Qtr       
 YTD 

Totals $204,728  $181,302  $21,426  
 

      
2019 SECOND QUARTER FINANCIAL  UPDATE 
 
It is with great joy that the Ministry of 
Stewards is reporting a positive balance at 
the end of the second quarter for 2019. It is  
very unusual to not have a deficit over the 
summer months.  The Zwingli congregation 
has continued to be faithfully consistent in 
providing strong financial support for the 
ministry of our church.   As of the end of 
June, there is a positive balance of 
$21,426.   This is absolutely commendable!  
Praise God!!  
 
 
 

MORTGAGE UPDATE 
 

The end of the second quarter mortgage 
balance is $109,123. We are very thankful 
for the consistent and faithful giving to 
reduce the mortgage.  Thank you again 
for your efforts to reduce this debt. 
The private loan balance remains at 
$149,000. Payments for this loan will occur 
after the mortgage liability has been 
resolved.     

 
 
 

 
 

FAVORITES 
 

Thanks to all of you who have participated 
in the hymn survey.  You’ll notice an 
occasional hymn marked with an * in the 
bulletin.  That means it is a favorite of one 
or more persons. If you haven’t shared your 
favorites, but would like to, the “Favorites” 
basket is still in the atrium. 
 
 
 

 

 
 

DO YOU HAVE YOUR CLEARANCES? 
 
If so, do we have a copy of them in the 
office?  Involving the adults of Zwingli in 
caring for and supporting our children and 
youth means we need to make sure we 
are following our safe church policy.  That 
means complying with the laws that 
require criminal history and child abuse 
clearances.  For those who have lived in 
Pennsylvania for the past 10 years, 
fingerprinting can be waived.  It is an easy, 
but necessary process.  As our ministry to 
children and youth continues to grow here 
at Zwingli, please help us expand the pool 
of adults available to step up and help 
out.  If you do not have your clearances, 
but want to get them, feel free to ask Lisa 
or an Educator for some help! 
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WE ARE MOVING UP AND MOVING 
FORWARD ON SEPTEMBER 8TH 

 
As our Sunday School resumes, there’s 
going to be a LOT going on.  It’s been a 
while since we’ve had such a large class of 
regularly attending children move from 
kindergarten (and nursery time) into first 
grade and full worship participation.  This 
also means we are expanding our Sunday 
School from 3 classes to 4 (Age 3 - 
Kindergarten, 1st-3rd grades, 4th-5th 
grades, and youth).  It’s exciting. 
 
We will acknowledge and celebrate this in 
worship and let our kids know we have all 
been working at reaching goals.  We will 
conclude our worship in the Family Life 
Center where our ministries will share the 
work that has been done toward our 2020 
goals, look at what we still aim to do in the 
final year to complete those goals, AND 
consider what our 2025 goals might be. 
 
Hope you’ll join in this special way of 
starting our new Sunday School season.  
Bring a friend.  It’s a great time to share the 
excitement! 
 
 
 
 

 
STAY INFORMED 

 
If you want to stay current on what Zwingli 
Ministries and Council are doing, pick up a 
Pre-Council Report from the memorial desk 
in the atrium (left of sanctuary). See the 
wonderful ideas that are being shared by 
your leaders!  
 
Or contact the church office and ask to 
receive the report monthly via email!  

 
 

 

 

 

 
SUPPORT ZWINGLI BY SHOPPING AT 

AMAZONSMILE! 
 

When you shop at AmazonSmile, Amazon 
will donate .5% of your purchase to the 
Zwingli UCC general fund. Just go to 
smile.amazon.com, designate Zwingli 
United Church of Christ as your charity, 
and start shopping! What is AmazonSmile? 
AmazonSmile is a website operated by 
Amazon that lets customers enjoy the 
same wide selection of products, low 
prices, and convenient shopping features 
as on Amazon.com. The difference is that 
when customers shop on AmazonSmile 
(smile.amazon.com), the AmazonSmile 
Foundation will donate 0.5% of the price of 
eligible purchases to the charitable 
organizations selected by customers.  
 

 
 

+++ 
 
 

GROCERY GIFT CARD FUNDRAISER 
 

This fundraiser benefits the Zwingli General 
Fund! Purchase a GIANT Store, Landis 
Supermarket or Shop-Rite gift card from 
Zwingli Church and 5% of your purchase 
goes directly into the General Fund. Cards 
are available for purchase Sunday morning 
or through the church office during the 
week. 

 
 

http://smile.amazon.com/ref=org_sls_rlp_sas_sml
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Healthy Moments 

Benefits of Yoga as Part of a Healthy Life 
Style 

By Eleta Hittinger 
 
7" Have nothing to do with godless myths 
and old wives’ tales; rather, train yourself to 
be godly. 8 For physical training is of some 
value, but godliness has value for all things, 
holding promise for both the present life 
and the life to come.  1 Timothy 4: 7-8 
 
We know that maintaining a physically 
active life style is important to good health, 
but finding the time and the activity that 
will keep you coming back can be difficult. 
Today, there are so many different types of 
exercises that can be performed both at 
home and in the community. Why not try 
yoga? You have probably seen the 
pictures: nose to toes, headstands or feet 
behind the neck and you figure it is not for 
you, but let’s take a closer look at this 
5,000-year-old practice. 
Yoga is believed to have begun with 
Hinduism but gained its popularity within 
the age of Buddha. Yoga was a way to 
achieve harmony between the heart and 
soul and unity with the universe through 
practicing pranayanas, dharma and 
seated asanas (breath, meditation and  
seated physical postures). Yogis, people 
who performed this practice, believed that 
good health was essential to 
enlightenment.  
 
Yoga came to the United States in 1890s 
but was propelled into the spotlight in the 
1920s when a young woman, who learned 
the practice in India under a prominent 
teacher, brought it to Hollywood. She 

taught early silent movie stars including 
Greta Garbo and Gloria Swanson. During 
1920s and 30s, focus on physical posture 
gained popularity in India and made its 
way to the Western-world. 
 
Western Yoga practices are diverse but 
typically include physical postures, 
breathing techniques and mindfulness.  
Claims of health benefits are abundant - 
lower blood pressure, improved mood, 
decrease in inflammation, better sleep in 
menopausal women and a decrease of 
lower back and neck pain. These claims 
are backed by research. Decrease in 
migraines, improved digestion, lessened 
pain with arthritis and increased joy in life 
are backed by 5,000 years of practice. The 
National Center for Complementary and 
Integrative Health warns that the research 
is limited and that larger studies are 
needed but that current results are very 
promising. 
 
What has been proven is that yoga has a 
direct effect on the brain. Through the 
breath you can lower your blood-pressure, 
lower inflammation in the body, and 
directly impact your nervous system by 
lowering your stress reactions in life. 
Meditation or mindfulness clears your mind 
of clutter and may slow aging of the brain. 
Asanas/physical postures promote 
alignment of the body, building strength 
and flexibility as well as balance. When 
you combine all three of these 
components of yoga you are creating a 
strong formula for health and improved 
quality of life. 
 
It is believed by yogis that each person is 
born with a specific number of breaths.  
How you choose to use them can lengthen 
or shorten your life. Fast rapid breathing 
associated with stress or the long deep 
breaths that keep you calm and able to 
face daily stresses - it is your choice. 
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Still not convinced that yoga is for you - 
you don’t fit the yogi stereotype? Neither 
does anyone else. Yoga is not flexibility, 
showmanship, or only for certain body 
types. There are plenty of ways to modify 
any yoga movements to meet you where 
you’re at and countless forms of yoga!  
Chair yoga provides many of the same 
benefits as power yoga. Today every 
community offers yoga classes, find your 
style and teacher to begin a lifelong 
practice to maintaining good health. 

 
 

 
 

 
SUNDAY SCHOOL 

 
Sunday School for all ages resumes 
September 8th!  
 
Christian education and nurture are critical 
to a life of faith.  Three adult classes are 
offered as a place to learn, grow in faith 
and develop community with other 
members and friends at Zwingli.  Listed 
below are the classes that are offered 
during the Sunday School hour (10:30-
11:30).  Please join in if you are not already 
involved in Adult Education. 
 
Two classes for adults meet every Sunday 
morning.  The third is our Young Families 
class that meets on the first Sunday of 
every month. 
 
Bible Study typically meets in the Bright 
Space. 
 
Adult Electives typically meets in the Parlor 
unless otherwise noted. 
 

LYFT typically meets in the Bright Space. 
 
We look forward to seeing you in class! 
 

 
ADULT ELECTIVES SCHEDULE 

 
September 15 

Open & Affirming – What does that mean to 
Zwingli? 

You have seen some articles in recent 
monthly mailings and read a pamphlet, 
but what does it really mean to become 
an Open and Affirming Church at Zwingli? 
Come and hear about what the ONA 
Team has been studying for the past year. 
Bring your questions and your coffee. 

 
September 22 

UCC Puerto Rico Mission Trip 
 

You are invited to hear about the 
experience of Noemi Ayuso and Pat 
McGarry as part of a group of 18 from 
Penn Northeast and Penn Southeast, who 
traveled to Puerto Rico to offer their hands 
in service to help others. Come learn what 
it takes to walk in another person’s shoes 
and enhance our understanding of the 
relationship between the United States and 
Puerto Rico in God’s presence. 
 

September 29 
ALS 

What is ALS and how is it diagnosed? What 
are some of the things we should 
understand prior to visiting someone with 
this disease? These are just a few of the 
questions that will be answered in the 
presentation given by Joanne Kramlik, a 
Visiting Volunteer with the Greater 
Philadelphia Chapter of ALS, and ALS 
Ambassador.  Come join us for an 
informative discussion on this topic. 
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October 6 
  Bible Study 

Bible Study will meet jointly with the Adult 
Electives Class in the Parlor. 
 

 
October 13 

Music and Memory Loss 
Please watch your bulletins for more 

information. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

PLEASE HELP US PLAN FOR CHILDREN'S 
SUNDAY SCHOOL 

 
Due to increased attendance, we are 
adding a third age group to our Children's 
Sunday School Program.  We realize that 
folks are not able to come every week, so 
starting on 9/8 we will be sending out 
weekly emails to parents of Sunday School 
aged children on Sunday afternoons.  By 
clicking a button, you can let us know if 
your child(ren) plan to be at Sunday 
School the following week.  We know life 
happens, so if someone gets sick or plans 
change, we get it.  Your child(ren) are 
always welcome at Sunday School, 
regardless of how you RSVP'd.  Collecting 
this information helps our teachers know 
how to plan so they can make adjustments 
if it will be a low or high attendance 
week.   
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SIGN UP NOW TO HELP TEACH CHILDREN'S 
SUNDAY SCHOOL 

 
Interested in leading or helping with our 
Children's Sunday School?  Sign up on our 
Sign Up 
Genius https://www.signupgenius.com/go/
9040549afaa2aa20-sunday (also found on 
www.zwingli.org).  Children learn different 
Bible Stories over the course of 5 or 6 weeks 
by using different methods.  This year we 
will be exploring the stories through Art, 
Games, Science, Music, Cooking and 
Video.  Curriculum is provided to guide you 
through the lessons.  Have questions or 
need help getting your clearances?  Ask 
Erin Chalmers or Monica Jalboot.  We 
would be happy to help.   

 
 
 
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT OF VBC! 
 
Thank you so much to everyone who 
supported this year's Community VBC in 
one way or another.  We had 106 
registered campers and 63 volunteers!  
During the week we were able to raise 
$679.76 for Trees for Tanzania, which will 
plant 1,359 trees!  In addition to the 63 
volunteers during the week of VBC, there 
were numerous folks who helped by 
donating supplies, prepping crafts, and 
rearranging and decorating (and then 
undecorating) the church.  This truly was a 
Community VBC where 6 churches came 
together to host all of these campers, 
almost 2/3 of whom were not affiliated with 
one of our six congregations!  We could 
not have done this without all of your 
support. 

 
 
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040549afaa2aa20-sunday
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040549afaa2aa20-sunday
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040549afaa2aa20-sunday
http://www.zwingli.org/
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The following "Thank You" letter was 
received in response to the Valentine 
Cards and Valentine Place Mats that were 
made at the Martin Luther King Jr Day of 
Service and then donated to the Lutheran 
Community at Telford, Personal Care 
Residents. 
 
"Thank you for the lovely Valentines.  The 
residents of the Lutheran Community at 
Telford would like to thank you all from the 
"bottoms of our hearts".  We love the 
pictures you drew for us for Valentine's 
Day.  It made us feel very special.  You did 
a beautiful job.  Each one was special.  
Thank you again and God Bless You!" 

 
 
 

 
 

BOOK CLUB 
Zwingli's Book Club will meet 
September 19th to discuss The 
Measure of a Man: A Spiritual 
Autobiography by Sidney 
Poitier. 
A limited number of our 

September selection are available to 
borrow. You can grab one on Sunday 
mornings following worship, or by 
contacting Nikki Bechtel to reserve a copy. 
Discussion questions for our September 
selection will be available on the Christian 
Education bulletin board for readers to use 
as a guide. Contact Nikki with any 
questions at bech.nikki@gmail.com. 
 

 

 
 
 

 
MILLER-KEYSTONE  BLOOD DRIVE 

ZION-ZWINGLI   
 
Date: Tuesday, September 3rd 

Time: 1:00 pm – 6:00 pm 

Location: Zion Mennonite Church  149 E. 
Cherry Lane, Souderton 

You can register on-line at giveapint.org. 
The link is also on the Zwingli website. Click 
on Give Blood on the top left, click on the 
Schedule Now box, key in your zip code, 
choose Include Mobil Drives, set both 
dates to 04/16/2019, then click on Search. 
Choose the Zion Mennonite Church 
Schedule and pick your time. 

If you have any questions contact Jim See 
at 215-257-4160 or e-mail at 
21m5ee@comcast.net. If you would like 
Jim to schedule the time slot for you, call or 
e-mail him with your name, phone number 
and preferred time no later than Monday, 
September 2nd. 

To speed your time donating, you can fill 
out the Donor History Questionnaire by 
going to giveapint.org and clicking on the 
iScreen box on the right. You can do this 
only on the day of your appointment. 
Once completed, print a copy, and bring 
it with you. 

mailto:bech.nikki@gmail.com
mailto:21m5ee@comcast.net
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16 year olds are allowed to donate blood. 
The parental/guardian permission form is 
on giveapint.org or Jim can provide one 
for you. 

 
 

+++ 
 
 
 
 

THANK YOU, THANK YOU 
 
First a thank you for donating $355 towards 
the Strengthen The Church campaign in 
June. Your donations will further the 
expansion of ministry and growth of UCC 
congregations. Specifically supporting 
youth ministries and full time leaders for 
new churches in parts of the country where 
the UCC does not have a strong presence. 
It also provides support for existing church's 
new initiatives. Thank you for helping plant 
the seeds needed to grow and sustain our 
denomination. 
 
Second a major thank you for donating 
$2,221 towards the Reunify Families 
summer campaign. The congregation’s 
donations plus the Yoga class donation will 
help to reunify families who were 
separated at the Mexican border. The 
donations were sent to Together Rising, an 
organization that works with a number of 
smaller organizations to provide lawyers, 
legal assistants, paralegals, and social 
workers to represent children and parents 
still separated. We are all descendants of 
immigrants who were helped start a new 
life in America. Thank you for helping the 
current generation put their families back 
together. 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

For 50 years, Americans have been 
stepping up to end hunger for neighbors 
around the block and around the world.  
Take a hike for hunger during the 36th 
annual Pennridge CROP Walk for the 
Hungry, Sunday, October 13.  Registration 
for the five- mile route begins at 12:30 p.m. 
at St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church, 20 Dill 
Ave., Perkasie.  The Walk, held rain or shine, 
begins at 1:00 p.m.   Registration for the 
shorter “Golden Mile” route begins at 12:30 
p.m. at the parking lot by the Walnut St., 
Sellersville Lenape Park ballfield. Please 
bring canned goods to donate to the 
Pennridge FISH food pantry.   
 
Twenty-five per cent of all proceeds go to 
Pennridge FISH for local hunger use.  The 
remaining funds will be used by Church 
World Service and its partner agencies for 
hunger and disaster relief in the US and 
globally.  If you plan to walk, see Lisa 
Cinciripini for a sponsor form.  For more 
information, visit 
www.crophungerwalk.org/perkasiepa or 
email maryflong@hotmail.com. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.crophungerwalk.org/perkasiepa
mailto:maryflong@hotmail.com
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YOUR CONTRIBUTIONS TO UCC DISASTER 
MINISTRIES AT WORK 

 
The following article was printed in the 
PSEC eNews for the week of August 6. The 
Missioners budget contains a line item in 
the 2019 Budget of $1,000 for the UCC 
Disaster Ministries. Thank you for approving 
that budget. 
 
In January-June 2019, UCC Disaster 
Ministries funded disaster recovery work 
that touched survivors of hurricanes, floods, 
tornadoes, cyclones, earthquakes, and 
volcanic eruptions in 10 U.S. states and 
territories and nine other countries. Among 
them, survivors of: 
 

• Hurricane Harvey in Texas 
• Hurricane Maria in Puerto Rico and 

displaced to Pennsylvania 
• Hurricane Florence in North Carolina 
• Floods and tornadoes in California, 

Missouri, Iowa, Kansas, Nebraska, 
Pennsylvania and Oklahoma 

• Cyclones Idai and Kenneth in 
Mozambique 

• Flash flooding in Papua, Indonesia 
• Volcanic eruptions in Vanuatu 
• Tornadoes in Cuba 
• Dam collapse and mudslides in Brazil 
• Flooding in Sumadija and West Serbia 
• Heavy rain and wind in Tanzania 
• Earthquake in Central Luzon, 

Philippines 
• Drought in Pakistan 
• Cyclone Fani in India 

 
 

 
+++ 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

ZWINGLI NURSERY SCHOOL HAPPENINGS 
 
The first full day of school will be Friday, 
September 13. We are so excited to meet 
our new students and welcome back our 
older students!  

 
FACEBOOK: 

 
Zwingli Nursery School has a Facebook 
Page. Please “like” it and share with your 
friends! 
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Zwingli
-Nursery-School/679741695395333 

 
 

GIANT REWARDS PROGRAM 
 

Zwingli Nursery School is participating in the 
GIANT A+ School Rewards Program, a 
great school fundraising program that runs 
from September 6 through March 14, 2020. 
This is an easy way for you to help our 
school earn CASH each time you or your 
family and friends shop at any GIANT Store.  
Please help our school and register your 
BONUSCARD® to our SCHOOL ID#24637. 
 
Here’s How You Can Help Beginning 
September 6, 2019: 

• Visit www.giantfoodstores.com/aplus 
and select register your card, which 
is located in the red box on the right 
for customers.  Follow the prompts to 
complete your registration.  You’ll 
need your 11-digit BONUSCARD® 
number. 

• OR…call the A+ Hotline at 1-877-Ask-
Aplus (1-877-275-2758) they can 
register your card for you! You’ll 
need your 11-digit BONUSCARD® 
number. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Zwingli-Nursery-School/679741695395333
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Zwingli-Nursery-School/679741695395333
http://www.giantfoodstores.com/aplus
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IF YOU DON’T KNOW YOUR BONUSCARD® 
NUMBER CALL 1-888-814-4268 OPTION #1 

 
REMEMBER…if you supported our school 

last year, you DO NOT need to register your 
card again! 

To earn points: 
• Use your BONUSCARD® each time you 

shop at GIANT, and you will earn 
CASH for my school. You can track 
the number of points you are 
earning for our school by checking 
your grocery receipt starting 
October 7, 2017 through March 16, 
2018. 

• At the end of each month, your 
points are calculated and 
converted to CASH rewards. These 
CASH rewards for our school are 
updated monthly on the GIANT A+ 
website.   

• My school will receive one CASH 
awards check at the end of the 
program and can use this cash for 
any of its educational needs. 

 
Our school needs your support!  Please 
take a moment to register your 
BONUSCARD® today! And don’t forget to tell 
your friends and neighbors to do the same.  
It could mean the world to our school. 
 
 Thank you! 

 
 

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS 
 
The church office has resumed regular 
office hours for the fall.  The office will be 
open from 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. Monday 
through Thursday and from 8:30 – 3:30 on 
Friday. The office will be closed 12 – 1 pm 
daily.  
 

 
 
 

E-MAIL ADDRESS 
 
Do you have an e-mail address?  The 
office would love to record it in your file.  If 
something comes up and we need to 
contact you, it’s a quick easy way to 
transfer information.  You will also receive 
the weekly Z-News. E-mail your address to 
us at office@zwingli.org. 
 

 
MAILING CREW HELP NEEDED! 

 
This is a great way to help the church. We 
meet on the last Wednesday of each 
month at 9 am in the Conference Room to 
correlate the monthly mailing and stuff the 
envelopes. Join us as we talk and laugh 
and put it all together. Light refreshments 
are served! 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Please call the church office when: 
 

…a member of your family is admitted 
to the hospital so visits can be made 

 
… a member is discharged from the 

hospital 
 

…a new baby arrives in your family 
 

…a member of your family leaves 
home for college, military service, or to 

establish a new residence 
 

…your home phone number and/or 
your address is changed. 

mailto:office@zwingli.org
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CONQUER HUNGER NOW 
 
Please donate canned goods and non-
perishable items through our permanent 
food collection. Place your donations in 
the box labeled Keystone Opportunity 
Center in the coat room. Please be sure to 
check expiration dates on all donations. 
 

CURRENT NEEDS FOR THE KEYSTONE 
OPPORTUNITY CENTER FOOD PANTRY ARE: 

• Potatoes, green beans, corn 
• Chunky Soup 
• Pancake Mix (complete) 
• Pancake Syrup 
• Manwich 
• Baked Beans 
• Spaghetti Sauce 
• *Laundry Soap 
• *Feminine Hygiene Products 
• *Shampoo 
• Gluten Free, Sugar Free and Low/No 

Sodium Products (for families with special 
dietary needs) 

(*Items cannot be purchased with 
SNAP)[food stamps] 

The households that are served greatly 
appreciate your generous donations! 
Thank you! 
 
NEWSLETTER   DEADLINE FOR 
OCTOBER MAILING IS 
 
 MONDAY, September 16. 
 
PLEASE INCLUDE ANY  
INFORMATION FOR OCTOBER AND THE  
FIRST TWO WEEKS IN NOVEMBER. 
 
     
 
Note to the Mailing Crew and anyone else 
who wants to help:  We will meet on 
Wednesday, September 25, at 9:00 a.m. 
to send out the mailing next month. 
 

ALL SERVICES AT 9 AM 
************************************************ 
USHER DUTY           
September 1 Pete & Karen Kispert 
  Gene Mattes, Sue Wack   
September 8 Ed & Liz Bibic 
  Carol & Dave Reiff  
September15 Youth 
September 22 Tal & Charlotte Kramer 
  Paul & Wendy Rorer 
September 29  Joanne Kramlik, Millie Zimmerman 
  Laurie Reynolds, Brandon Kuhnsman 
October 6 Larry Moss, Karen Rosenberger 
  Ed & Sue Rauch 
October 13 Bobbie & Obie Ralphs 
  Tom & Janet Whitefield 
*********************************************************** 
GREETERS                          Bobbie Ralphs 215-234-8036 
September 1    Nick & Kay Jalboot  
September 8 Bradd & Becky Klausfelder 
September15 Tal & Charlotte Kramer 
September 22 La Mar & Joanne Kratz 
September 29  Darlene & Rocco Lacertosa 
*********************************************************** 
MONEY COUNTERS   
Steward on Duty:  Kristie Lowery 215-257-3406 
September 1 Ed & Liz Bibic 
September 8 Kristie Lowery, Becky Klausfelder 
September15 Nikki Bechtel, Carolyn Leake 
September 22 Janet Wile, Marian Eide 
September 29  Bill Yocum, Rick Rogers 
Steward on Duty:  Joanne Kramlik 215-815-7104 
October 6     Joanne Kramlik, Erin Chalmers  
October 13    Gail & Mark Comden  
*********************************************************** 
ACOLYTE 
September 1    Claire Jalboot  
September 8 Nora Jalboot 
September15 Trevor Alderfer 
September 22 Alex Jalboot 
September 29  Mia Scovronski 
October 6 Miles Smeed 
October 13 Mason Scovronski 
*********************************************************** 
SOUND SYSTEM 
September 1   Mark Comden  
September 8   Curt Jernigan  
September15 Ed Bibic 
September 22 Lisa Cinciripini 
September 29  Tom Kramlik 
October 6 Rick Rogers 
October 13 Mark Comden 
*********************************************************** 
NURSERY 
September 1 Karen Kispert, Carolyn Leake 
September 8 Wendy Rorer, Ashley Scovronski 
September15 Rhonda Moyer, Nikki Bechtel 
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*********************************************************** 
NURSERY (CONT.) 
September 22 Missy Rogers, Laurie Reynolds 
September 29  Liz Bibic, Lisa Cinciripini 
*********************************************************** 
GIFT CARD SALES 
September 1   Lisa Cinciripini  
September 8 Bobbie Ralphs 
September15 Esther Wack 
September 22 Maureen Hartman 
September 29  Bobbie Ralphs 
October 6 Lisa Cinciripini 
October 13 Bobbie Ralphs 
*********************************************************** 
REFRESHMENTS 
September 1 Ministry of Shepherds 
September 8 Moving up and Moving Forward 
September15 Suzi Leonard, Laurie Reynolds 
September 22 Ministry of Trustees 
*********************************************************** 
Zwingli UCC Staff 
Butch Kuykendall…….……..…………....Senior Pastor 
Elaine Ely………………….……Interim Associate Pastor 
David Clark Little………….Director of Music/Organist 
Steve Emery…………………….…..Bell Choir Director 
Lisa Cinciripini.…….…..…..…....…Office Administrator 

Phone: 215-723-1186  www.zwingli.org 
     Fax:  215-723-5402       office@zwingli.org 
 

   
 

 

http://www.zwingliucc.org/
mailto:office@zwingli.org

